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President Tara Rago opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Rotarian Reverend Jim Adams gave the invocation.  
 
Visiting Rotarians 
 
John Zappia, Canandaigua 
Dan Grillone, Seneca Falls 
 
Guests 
 
Taryn Windheim 
Carl Steadman 
Dave Cook’s nephew, Scott 
 
Interactors 
 
Liz Ergil 
Anthony Marcuccelli   
 
Announcements 
 

• Paul Kirsch announced that there are 16 applicants for grants this year, 7 of 
which are new. Decisions for grants will be made by June 11. 

• Joyce Archer announced a fundraiser for the hospital auxiliary called, “Let’s Go 
Out”. Tickets are $5.00 each or 5 for $20.00. Please let Joyce know if you would 
like tickets. You can read more about it here. 

• Jim Dickson announced that we had another successful highway cleanup.  
Thank you to all that came to help. 
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• Dave Cook wanted to remind everyone of the Chicken BBQ on June 3. Be sure 
to get your tickets now. 

• Phil Beckley announced that our club received a citation from the district 
governor for having the best website in our district. Special thanks to Penny 
Hankins for all the hard work she puts into it. 
 

Fines/Happy Dollars 
 

• Lisa Ventura is happy because her daughter graduated from college this past 
weekend.  She can’t believe how fast it has gone by! She is also happy for 
celebrating Mother’s Day and her birthday. Lisa will also be leaving Finger Lakes 
Health at the end of the month. She has enough time in that she is able to retire.  
Congratulations Lisa! 

• Charlie Bartishevich is also happy that Dave Cook’s nephew is here.  Maybe 
Scott will be able to keep Dave in line. Charlie also fined Chris Lavin for not 
paying attention while he was driving and nearly wiping Charlie out! 

• Charlie Wilson is happy to be back after spending 5 months in Florida. Welcome 
home Charlie! 

• Neil Sjoblom is happy that a friend of his will be speaking at the Royal Wedding 
this weekend. If you want to catch the wedding, it starts at 4:00 a.m. our time. 

• Trina Newton is happy that the school budget vote passed. 
• Shad had a dollar, because he couldn’t help at the adopt-a-highway this 

weekend. He was busy meeting the newest member of his family, a gorgeous 
border collie.   

• Ellen Wayne had a happy dollar, because she was recently at a meeting that 
Mary Luckern was able to attend. She would love if we can find a way to be able 
to get Mary to our meetings. 

• Chris Fitzgerald had a happy dollar for the successful music programs at Geneva 
schools.   

• John O. had a happy dollar for two Interactors at our meeting today. 
• Stephanie Hesler had a happy dollar for the Cubs gear John O. lent the 

Masterminds team for their trip to Chicago.  As a thank you, Stephanie brought 
Johnny some fancy seasoning salt from his favorite restaurant in Chicago.  
Stephanie also had a dollar for past Rotarian Joe Berta. She was recently 
helping to clean out his office after his passing and found a copy of the book, My 
Road to Rotary by Paul Harris.  If anyone would like to borrow it, let Stephanie 
know. 

50/50 
 
Bruce Tuxill split $56/$57 with Polio Plus. 



Program 
 
Today we were joined by Dan Grillone from Cobblestone Coffee Roasters.  He gave 
us a great presentation on the coffee bean (seed).  A coffee plant produces a red fruit 
that is harvested. Inside that fruit, is a small green seed which eventually produces our 
coffee.  I found this great infographic online that explains the entire process.  (You may 
have to zoom in to read the graphic) 
 

 
 
Brazil is the number one producer and the U.S. is the number one consumer of coffee.  
There are two major types of beans, Arabica and Robusto.  Robusto is the lower quality 
bean, and is often used to blend coffees to save big distributors money.  All the different 
types of roasts depend on the temperature at which the bean is roasted. 
 
If you would like to know more about Cobblestone Coffee Roasters or how to purchase 
their coffee, please click here. 
 
Submitted by Susie Flick 
 
 
Interact Report 
 
Minutes for 5/15/18 meeting 
 
We hope that all AP’s are going well for the students during these past two weeks! 
 

http://cobblestonecoffeeroasters.com/


Thank you Audra Burrall and Sydney Mittiga for volunteering at Adopt a Highway this 
past Saturday. 
 
This upcoming weekend is the quilt show at the Boys and Girls club and we need help 
setting up and taking down the event. To set up we will meet after school on Friday and 
to take down the quilts will be on Sunday at 4:00pm. 
 
In two weeks the Interactors will run the Rotary Lunch held on May 30th. We need a 
theme for the lunch so bring ideas. Some ideas we have had so far are presenters from 
the Panther Pitch, dance and presentations about the environment from students. 
 
.  
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

Four way test: 
 “Of the things we think, say or do:” 

 
1. Is it The Truth? 

2. Is it Fair to All Concerned? 
3. Will it Build Goodwill and Better Friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial for All Concerned? 
 
         Tara Rago                        Shad Cook                 Mary Lawthers          Ford Weiskittel        Harley Roberson 
          President                    President-Elect              Vice President                 Secretary                     Treasurer 
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